

Minutes of Histon & Impington Parish Council Youth Committee
Monday 13th May 2013
7.30 Parish Office, New Road, Impington

Youth Committee Minutes

Membership: 4 + 2 ex-officio 4 representatives

Quorum: 3

Agenda No:	Present: Cllrs: Hooda Abdullah, Neil Davies Ex Officio: Brian Ing; Also present: Edd Stonham (co-opted during meeting) Steve Wallis, Lorna Wood Not attending and represented by Lorna Wood: Chris Farmer (Baptist Youth Church), James Pearson (New Life Church) Co-opted: Andrea Cramp Clerk: Chelsea Presland Apologies: Cllr Parish (personal) PCSO Martin; Amy Wormald	
Y13/001		
Y13/002	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None received	
Y13/003	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 11th March 2013 All in favour to accept as a true record	
Y13/004	CO-OPTION TO COMMITTEE All agreed to co-opt Cllr Edd Stonham to Committee. 1 Councillor vacancy remains	
Y13/005	MATTERS ARISING	
005.1	<u>Item 038.1 Service Level Agreement</u> signed copy provided to all	
Y13/006	UPDATES	
006.1	<u>Youth Post</u> verbal update from Andrea Cramp received, covering: <u>Junior Youth Club</u> now up and running, average of 10 young people per week attending. Activities include 10 pin bowling, cooking, arts etc. Sport activities planned for summer. <u>Baby Sitting Course</u> 14 attendees, to be confirmed.	
006.2	<u>One to One</u> sessions at IVC continuing <u>Film Project</u> Steve Wallis provided proposal to all (appendix 1) showing expanded detail for the Intergenerational Film Making Project. Theme suggested is 75 th anniversary of the opening of IVC. Project intended to be delivered over a 12 week period. Costs and staffing shown in proposal. Andrea Cramp expressed interest received from Amy Wormald for joint project. Policy discussed for young people working closely with older people, Committee Clerk to forward Vulnerable Adult Policy to Cllr Abdullah for review of suitability. Focusing on theme is important, workshops, interviews, recreating memories, 'Day in the Life' scenarios of IVC students past and present all suggested. County Youth workers recruitment timeframe discussed, Andrea to confirm. Cllr Abdullah to seek understanding from IVC of what they are planning to mark the event. Steve Wallis to expand on proposal and costs and produce a project schedule, after consultation with IVC, Amy Wormald and Jean Newman (Older Persons Co-Ordinator) for update at next meeting. Delivery of project aimed after September. Noting term dates, advertising for project to be investigated at next Committee meeting, possible ideas included: newsletter article, Jean Newman, Parentmail, Facebook Cllr Davies left the meeting at 8pm	HSA/AC/ SW
006.3	<u>Film Project DVD</u> detailed breakdown covered in Chairman's Report (appendix 2). <u>Church Based Youth Workers</u> Lorna Wood provided verbal update covering: projects with Bramley Court; language and dance lessons with dance group from Belgium in liaison with IVC; StAC Project update; discussions with StAC started on Youth Clubs in new Church Halls	
006.4	<u>Senior Youth Club Questionnaire</u> : Covered in Chairman's Report (appendix 2). Questionnaire published on: Youthoria, H&I People, Hisimp Chat, Newsletter, Parentmail. Cllr Abdullah to expand to Junior School year 6 students. 3 responses to date. Andrea	HSA

	Cramp to discuss with IVC inclusion of survey on students IT accounts as pop up feature	
Y13/007	OTHER CORRESPONDENCE AND REPORTS	
007.1	Connections Bus Newsletter – held on file	
007.2	<u>Skatepark Group update</u> : covered in Chairman's Report. Meeting 18 May at Recreation Centre 12-.1 pm. Skate Jam planned for Monday 1 st July at Orchard Park. Other events: 30 th June band night; 7 th July Feast	
007.3	<u>Other Correspondence</u> : Chairmans Report (appendix 2) provided to all and accepted covering: Questionnaire; Film project DVD; Film Project sources of funding; Skate Park project; <u>Budget</u> . Additional discussion on <u>Change of College Day</u> at IVC, no decision yet made	
007.4	<u>Budget Update</u> : Noted 7% reduction. Skatepark Budget to be confirmed at next meeting	
Y13/008	YOUTH COMMITTEE NEW AND SPECIAL P ROJECTS	
008.1	<u>Graffiti Project/Community Art Project</u> Cllr Davies has had discussions with David Dean, HFC Supporters Group (HIST) who had suggested a community art project at the football club, update at next meeting	
Y13/009	Date of next meeting Monday 1 st July 2013, noted date of Skate Jam. Suggested change of date to Tuesday 9th July TBC	
Y13/010	Items for next agenda: Film project Budget Update Graffiti Project/Community Art	
	Meeting Closed: 8:40	